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CONSTRUCTION NOTICE:  
Miramar Reservoir Parking Lot Improvement Landscape Removal 

 
Jan. 24, 2023 
 
As part of the parking lot improvements at Miramar Reservoir in preparation for construction of 
the City of San Diego Subaqueous Pipeline, the City’s contractor conducted approved landscape 
removal as per the approved construction constract. A qualified biologist was present overseeing 
the landscape removal, which did not include any Torrey pines or sensitive habitat. It included 
landscaping that served as screening for the adjacent Miramar Drinking Water Plant. After the 
parking lot improvements are complete, landscaping will be restored to provide a similar level of 
screening. 
 
The parking lot improvements were developed as part of the City’s Pure Water Phase 1 Working 
Group process, an extensive community engagement process during the planning of the Pure 
Water Program, and these parking lot improvements will result in additional parking stalls for 
access and recreation at Miramar Reservoir. 
 
When:  Landscaping removal was completed on Friday, Jan. 13. Weather 

permitting, parking lot improvement work is scheduled to take 
approximately a month through mid-February 2023. Working hours will be 
from Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

 
Why:  The Subaqueous Pipeline is a one-mile, branched pipeline at Miramar 

Reservoir that will include construction with pipeline assembly on barges 
on the surface of the reservoir before being sunk and permanently 
installed on the floor of the lakebed. 

 
Pure Water San Diego is the City of San Diego's phased, multi-year program 
that will provide nearly half of San Diego's water supply locally by 2035. The 
Pure Water Program will use proven water purification technology to clean 
recycled water to produce safe, high-quality drinking water. The Program 
offers a cost-effective investment for San Diego's water needs and will 
provide a reliable, sustainable water supply.  

 
The City is committed to providing up-to-date information about construction activities. Notices 
will be regularly posted on scrippsranch.purewatersd.org. Please contact 
purewatersd@sandiego.gov or 833-MIR-PWSD (833-647-7973) with questions about the City’s 
Pure Water Program and the Subaqueous Pipeline project, and a team member will get back to 
you within one business day. 

 


